
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Hatfield Borough Stormwater and Sewer Replacement in Fiscal 

Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, 

Philadelphia District, 100 E. Penn Square, Philadelphia, PA, 19107.  

 

The funding would be used for the replacement of aging stormwater and sanitary sewer 

systems in and under heavily travelled roadways within Hatfield Borough. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will maintain and improve public health and safety. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by section 

1304(b) of the Thomas R. Carper Water Resources Development Act of 2024.  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Brian K. Fitzpatrick 

Member of Congress 


